

9829 Spencer Road, Suite 201 | Brighton, MI 48114 | 517-374-0031 | mihealthfund.org

May 7, 2025

Michelle Estell Genesee County Health Department 630 S. Saginaw St Suite 4 Flint, Michigan 48502

Re: Grant #R-2501-155609

Dear Michelle Estell:

We are pleased to inform you that on May 7, 2025, the Michigan Health Endowment Fund Board of Directors approved a grant of \$140,000.00 to Genesee County Health Department to support the program entitled Daddy as a Doula (DAD) Initiative. Please refer to the above grant number in any correspondence regarding this grant.

Your Program Officer for this award is Grace Brooks and can be reached at grace@mihealthfund.org.

The grant period for this award is as follows:

Begins 6/1/2025 **Ends** 5/31/2027

A copy of the Health Fund's Grant Agreement is saved in the attachments section of your proposal within the Health Fund's <u>grants portal</u>. Please make note of all provisions and procedures indicated in the Agreement, and send any questions you have about the Agreement to the Grants Management team at <u>grants@mihealthfund.org</u>.

Communications:

As part of the Agreement, we request that you acknowledge the Health Fund in all promotional materials, publications, and media outreach directly related to this program. We are available to review any press releases or other materials as needed, and will provide our logo and boilerplate text upon request. Please refer to the communications guidelines available in the attachments section of your proposal in the grants system for more detail and contact Dan Trudeau, the Health Fund's Senior Communications Officer, at dan@mihealthfund.org with questions.

Payment:

We anticipate that the grant will be paid according to the schedule below after the Agreement has been signed by all parties and any additional conditions have been met.

Amount/Date:

\$70,000.006/15/2025 \$70,000.007/15/2026

Reporting:

As part of our commitment to the success of all grants, we require grantees to provide periodic progress reports which allow us to monitor and evaluate progress. These reports may entail either a written narrative or

a call to discuss progress, challenges, and other ways the Health Fund can support you. You will also be responsible for a final narrative and financial report.

Note that we have identified the following reporting schedule for your grant:

Welcome ReportDue: 5/14/2025 Phone Check In Due: 12/1/2025 Interim Report Due: 6/1/2026 Phone Check In Due: 12/1/2026 Final Report Due: 6/30/2027

We are pleased to have the opportunity to provide this support and we send our best wishes for your continued success.

Sincerely yours,

Neel Hajra, Chief Executive Officer Michigan Health Endowment Fund